
 Volume 18 , Issue 5	 A Fraternal Organization 	 A Bimonthly Publication  September-October 2018    

A Message from your Exalted Ruler
Members All,
September is here already two thirds of the year is gone. We have several things coming up in the months to 
come. Among them are bowling league starting, Thursday night’s happy hours still going on, burger nights, 
Friday meals and Queen of Hearts continues, just to mention a few. Come on down and enjoy. 
Robert is going to put on a Halloween party on October 27th at 6 pm. There will be games, costume prizes and 
drink specials. September 100 Club will be postponed because of Labor Day so we will have 2 drawings in 
October. Come on down and enjoy. Dinner is open to all members for a small fee. 
Finally, school has started so be extra careful driving and watch out for the little ones. Enjoy your fall and visit 
us for football and all the other activities going on. Check them out in the rest of the bulletin.
Fraternally, 
Gary Hinesley, ER

A Chukkle or Two from McGoo
Ma and I ran into our Rancher friend, ole Brandin Hipps from just South of Buford.  He was telling us about his son 
“Skinny” and his unfortunate divorce.  It seems the custody of their children caused a considerable problem. Skinny’s Ex 
jumped up and protested to the Judge that since she brought the children into this world, she should retain custody of 
them.
The Judge then asked Skinny what might be his retort.  After a bit of silence, Skinny rose from his chair and replied, “Your 
Honor, when I put a dollar in a vending machine and a Coke comes out, does the Coke belong to me or the machine?” 
The case has yet to be decided, but Ma and I agreed that Skinny seems to have inherited his Father’s sense of logic.
Later that same day we were shopping at the Wally-World store and ran into our Barber friend, ole Clip Folical.  He told 
us about his experiences from last week...A Florist came in for a haircut and after the job was done asked what he owed.  
Clip replied that he couldn’t accept money because he was doing “Community Service,” that whole week.  The Florist 
was pleased and left the shop.  When Clip opened the shop the following morning, there was a nice ‘Thank you’ card and 
a dozen roses waiting for him at his door.
Later a Policeman comes in for a haircut and when he tries to pay his bill, Clip again replied, “I cannot accept money from 
you, I’m doing community service this week.’ The cop was happy and left the shop. The next morning when Clip went to 
open up, there was a ‘thank you” card and a dozen donuts waiting for him at his door.
Then a Congressman came in for a haircut, and when he went to pay his bill, Clip replied, “I cannot accept money from 
you.  I’m doing community service this week.” The Congressman was very happy and left the shop.  	 The next 
morning, when Clip went to open up, there were a dozen Congressmen lined up waiting for a free haircut.
Clip then advised that his story illustrated the fundamental difference between the citizens of our country and the 
politicians who run it. He added a Quote from Ronald Reagan: 
BOTH POLITICIANS AND DIAPERS NEED TO BE CHANGED OFTEN AND FOR THE SAME REASON!
Looks like I don’t need a closing remark this time, President Reagan’s quote should suffice nicely.

Reminder to all Members:
“The faults of our members we write upon the sand / their virtues upon the tablets of love and memory”
Please remember this in your day to day dealings with everyone it is an important part of your 
obligation and we should all use it in our daily lives.



Drop Tine Lounge News
Due to Family situations at this time I am resigning as Club Manager at the end of August.  They have already 
found an awesome replacement, Craig Alexander!  Come on down to the Lodge and introduce yourself if you 
don’t already know him.  I will continue to help cook or where ever else I can when available.
I want to thank everyone that has stepped up and helped me out during this difficult times.
Continue to watch our bulletin boards around the Club for more information on upcoming events and any 
special functions.  Our members continue to be the heart and soul of our Lodge, and your continued support 
shows that and is greatly appreciated. 
Annette Newnum
Ex-Club Manager   

From the Desk of the Secretary
The Friends of 660 board is updated so let me know if I missed anyone or there are any issues.
If you haven’t paid your dues for 18-19 reminder letters went out late August.  I hope to hear from all of you not 
yet paid.  Remember if your dues aren’t paid you are an “Elk not in good standing” and have no privileges of 
being an Elk so please support us and the community by paying your dues.
Remember, as always, if you ever need anything pertaining to the Lodge, or even the Club you can contact me 
at 514-5717, my cell 421-4173 or Cheyenneelks2017@gmail.com

Ron Newnum, Lodge 660 Secretary

wyoelks.org 
user name: lodge        password: wyoelks

SHOW CASE YOUR BUSINESS
ELKS NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

BUSINESS CARD AD $100 PER YEAR
CALL THE LODGE @

307-514-5717

Building Committee
Great big thanks to those that helped on August 4th.  We accomplished several items on our to do list and 
did prep for more.  We hope to have a good turnout for our next one on October 6th.  Again, thanks to those 
that helped and we look forward to seeing some of you at next workday.
Building Committee Folks 

Cheyenne Elks’ 660 Golf Tournament
12 p.m., September 22, 2018  FE Warren AFB

Proceeds from Tournament will assist Bryan Grimm with medical and living expenses due to health 
issues he has endured and lives with day to day.

Sign-Up Forms available at Lodge 
For more information, contact: 	 Shirley Puente @ 307-630-5268	 sapuente26@gmail.com

Jeff Schnur @ 307-630-5582	 jffschnur@aol.com

Halloween Costume Party
at the Lodge

6 pm Saturday Oct 27
Games, Costume Prizes

Drink Specials
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LODGE OFFICERS:
Exalted Ruler – Gary Hinesley
Leading Knight – Randy Moss
Loyal Knight– Perry Helgeson
Lecturing Knight – Marv Klapal
Secretary – Ron Newnum
Treasurer – Tim Allen
Tiler – Abigail Smith
Esquire – Mikey Trujillo
Chaplain – Dan Shadakofsky
Inner Guard – Jim Robinson

Trustees/House Committee:
1 yr. Trustee – Susie Gallup
2 yr. Trustee – Gary McKee
3 yr. Trustee – Dwayne Pauli
4 yr. Trustee – Bob Fisch
5 yr. Trustee – Shirley Puente

Deadline for the November/December Newsletter is Friday, Oct. 19, 2018.

Want your newsletter subscription changed to online? 
See bartender for permission form to send electronically to your personal email/gmail.

Elks Lodge 660  307-514-5717

Welding Shop & Mfg. LLC
Paulibuilt Trailers

"For All Your Welding & Trailer Needs"

GeraldJoAnnGaryDwayne
Pauli

307-632-3294
Fax 307-778-2021

508 E 1st Street Cheyenne, WY 82007
Maintenance and Fabrication

Trailers  Hitches  Trailer Parts  Wrought Iron Handrails


